Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) – homelessness
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information, up to 20th August:
Has your council applied for money from the Next Steps Accommodation 
Programme (NSAP) since it was announced on 18th July?

Answer:

Yes

If so, how much money has been bid for?

For your information this part of the letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 22 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is intended for future publication.  

The information will be made in the press release soon, on https://www.gov.uk/housing-local-and-community/homelessness-rough-sleeping. 
The Council have had a partial decision today but only on a small element of the funding available.  Leicester received £320,000 of the requested £320,000 for the short-term element of the Next Steps Accommodation Programme.  Information on that can be found here (press release) https://www.gov.uk/government/news/274-councils-set-to-receive-housing-support-for-vulnerable-people and here (scheme and allocations table) https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/next-steps-accommodation-programme-guidance-and-proposal-templates.  
How many homeless people were housed by your council, by month, since February 2020?
During clarification, you stated that by “housed by the council” you would like to have information on those accommodated under the ‘Everyone In’ scheme which commenced 23rd March. 

	Month
	March
	April
	May
	June
	July 
	August up to 27th

	Admissions
	56
	136
	83
	67
	82
	47


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ 

Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
